
25 February 2025 

Owen Gordon 

By email: fyi-request-29856-cfd8a6d9@requests.fyi.org.nz 
Ref:  H2025059500 

Tēnā koe Owen 

Response to your request for official information 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to the Ministry of 
Health – Manatū Hauora (the Ministry) on 24 January 2025 for information regarding Pfizer 
vaccine adverse side effects. You requested:  

“Please can you supply information on how many adverse side effects or deaths from 
batch number EP9605 and batch ET3045-014” 

Your request is refused under section 18(g)(i) of the Act as the information requested is not held 
by the Ministry and there are no grounds for believing it is held by another agency subject to the 
Act. The Ministry only holds information related to batch numbers when the batch number is 
reported as part of the adverse event following immunisation (AEFI) report. Not all adverse 
events following immunisation represent side effects and not all side effects are reported. 

If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please feel 
free to contact the OIA Services Team on: oiagr@health.govt.nz. 

Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any 
decisions made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Manatū Hauora website at: www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases/responses-
official-information-act-requests.  

Nāku noa, nā 

Chris James 
Group Manager 
Medsafe 

133 Molesworth Street 
PO Box 5013 
Wellington 6140 
New Zealand 
T +64 4 496 2000 
W www.medsafe.govt.nz 
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